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	Comments


ERCOT submits these comments to respectfully request that TAC reject NPRR281.  ERCOT is concerned about the use of wind profiles by Qualified Scheduling Entities (QSEs) for their Current Operating Plan (COP) submittals for the following reasons:  
1. ERCOT posts wind profiles utilized for planning studies; however they do not necessarily represent the actual physical characteristics of Wind-powered Generation Resource (WGR) or the observed weather data for any specific WGR.  These are generic profiles which have been scaled to the installed capacity of wind turbines for a given bus in the ERCOT Planning base cases.  Also, because these profiles are provided on the bus level and not on the WGR level, the QSEs may need to perform some conversion of the profiles before entering the values in their COPs.  These profiles do not have any direct relationship with the Short-Term Wind Power Forecast (STWPF) being provided for the rolling 48-hour period and therefore may not be in synch with the STWPF.  Also, these profiles were developed by selecting 24-hour periods from over 15 years of weather data to develop “average weather year” conditions.  As such, the patterns themselves do not even synch up across the end-of-day (24-hour) interface.
2. ERCOT provides WGR-specific STWPFs to QSEs on the Market Information System (MIS) Certified Area, whereas the wind profiles are currently being posted on the ERCOT Planning and Operations Information website.  There will be some impact to have the profiles posted on the MIS in the same fashion as the STWPF.
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None at this time.
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